
It is bad news for our Ward and our 
planet that the Secretary of State did 
not call in the Planning Application for 

the former Museum of London/Bastion 
House site. The proposed scheme being in 
breach of local, London and national 
policies. 
    Two significant post-war heritage assets 
could now be demolished and replaced by 
buildings that are unacceptable for such an 
historic site. I have spoken to members of 
the Barbican Quarter Action team and will 
continue to support them in this ‘David 
and Goliath’ struggle. 

    Nonetheless, I thank everyone who 
attended the Planning Committee 
meeting, even though the majority of its 
Members voted for the demolition of these 
buildings without even bothering to 
discuss the matter. Thanks also to everyone 
who wrote to the Secretary of State, as I 
did on behalf of all Aldersgate councillors, 
asking him to ‘call-in’ the planning 
application.  
  
Litter 
Moving to more positive news, I was glad 
to see the City of London Corporation 
reinstate some £1million to the street 
cleaning budget. Litter is a problem that I 
have highlighted previously, and Officers 
now need to hire and train more staff, 
rework team rosters and review processes 
to ensure we get a million pounds worth of 
cleanliness from that extra spend.   
    In related news, congratulations to BE 
Offices, who have an office in Beech Street, 
for winning the Chairman's Cup (Small Site) 
at the Clean City Awards Scheme. This 
reflected its volunteer uptake increasing by 
a staggering 528 percent last year to help 
with community gardening and other 
projects, as well as helping three other 
London sites reduce emissions. 

Policing 
It was a pleasure to chair a well-attended 
meeting, organised by your Aldersgate 
councillors, where local voters met the City 
of London’s Police Commissioner, Peter 
O’Doherty. The Commissioner gave a 
fascinating update on his Officers’ work as 
the National Lead Force for Fraud, and the 
National Police Chiefs’ Council lead for 
economic, cyber and business crime. 
    Questions for the Police Commissioner 
had a focus on road safety and reflected 
concerns about inconsiderate cycling. It 
has since been announced that more than 
8,600 people have been given advice by 
the City of London Police Cycle Response 
Unit as part of its educate, engage and 
enforce approach. And enforcement has 
led to nearly one thousand cyclists 
receiving fixed penalty notices for going 
through red lights in a nine month period.  

Ward Meeting 
It was great to see a full house at our 
annual meeting for voters with their 
councillors (the Wardmote) at Ironmongers’ 
Hall. To ensure that the relevant City 
Corporation committees look at matters of 
interest to our Ward and report back, we 
passed two resolutions.  
     The first resolution asks the City 
Corporation to fully implement its 
Considerate Lighting Charter. The Charter 
aims to reduce light pollution from office 
buildings that leave their lights on when 
the buildings are unoccupied.  
     The second resolution called for greater 
support for the residents of Tudor Rose 
Court, the only residential facility for 
elderly people in the City, in their dealings 
with their managing agent. 
  
Lord Mayor 
Tudor Rose Court residents were able to 
highlight their challenges, and the repair 

work needed on the Golden Lane Estate, 
during the first official visit to our Ward by 
the Lord Mayor and Lady Mayoress. It was a 
pleasure to welcome Michael and Elisabeth 
Mainelli to Aldersgate and introduce them 
to residents.  
    Our visitors and I then walked the short 
distance to St Pancras Clinical Research 
which is situated beneath Bunyan Court in 
the Barbican. The Lord Mayor was 
originally a research scientist and he met 
with the team at St Pancras to find out 
more about their work in assisting with the 
development of medicines for difficult to 
treat diseases. 
  
Surgeries 
Sticking with a medical term, there are now 
monthly Ward surgeries in the Barbican 
Library where Aldersgate electors can meet 
their councillors. I hosted the first surgery 
with councillor Naresh Sonpar. Follow-up 
from that meeting includes City Officers 
actioning a matter that had been 
outstanding for a year, and obtaining an 
explanation regarding the noise from fire 
alarm testing.  
     Last but by no means least, please join 
me in welcoming Dan Sanders who now 
leads the Barbican Estate management 
team. Dan is a property management 
professional whose knowledge and 
expertise is exactly what the Barbican 
Estate requires. I look forward to 
supporting Dan and his colleagues as they 
work to make a positive difference to the 
efficiency and the effectiveness with which 
our homes are managed.  
     As always, if you have any questions 
about my work as your Alderman, just drop 
me a line at christopher.makin@ 
cityoflondon. gov.uk and I’ll try my best to 
provide some answers. 
 

Christopher Makin 
104th Alderman for the Ward of Aldersgate 

News from 104
Our Alderman for the Ward of Aldersgate updates 
us on a busy quarter. 
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A packed house at the 
Planning Committee

With the Police Commissioner



Firstly, a big thank you to everyone who 
voted for me, and worked with me, to 
secure my election as Alderman for the 

Ward of Aldersgate. As the first Alderman for 
the Ward appears to be Robert de Woburn in 
1216, I calculate that I am the Ward's 104th 
Alderman. My immediate predecessor was Nick 
Anstee, who served the Ward for 35 dedicated 
years, including as Lord Mayor of London.   
  
Challenging  
When I was introduced to the Court of Common 
Council in July I tried to hit a positive note, 
emphasising how pleased I am that the City of 
London Corporation (the City) has acknowledged 
the need for its relationship with its residents to 
be reset. I will be supporting that process, and 
pushing the City to act on what it hears from 
residents in addition to listening to what we 
have to say. 
     The reset of the City’s relationship with 
residents comes at a challenging time with the 
future of the current home of the Museum of 
London and Bastion House under discussion. 
The Barbican Quarter Action group of residents 
has rightly emphasised that this is an 
opportunity for the City to lead the world in 
urban planning - for culture, for history, for 
people, and for the planet. 
     In contrast, the City emphasises the need to 
“maximise the capital receipt” from this site to 
fund the new Museum of London in West 
Smithfield.  
     To state the obvious, getting the result this 
historic site deserves will be no easy task.  
  
Change 
The Court of Aldermen has 25 elected members 
plus the Recorder of London, the lead judge at 
the Old Bailey. Membership of the Court is 
changing as elections postponed due to Covid 
take place and a number of incumbents are 
resigning, offering the opportunity for new 
perspectives as well as new faces.  
     I was one of two new Aldermen elected for a 
six-year term in May. Two more new members 
were elected in July, and another pair will be 
elected in September as the Aldermen for 
Cripplegate - primarily the eastern half of the 
Barbican Estate and the Golden Lane Estate - 
and Bishopsgate are not seeking re-election.  
     This is a welcome opportunity to thank David 
Graves, a Barbican resident and the outgoing 
Alderman for the Ward of Cripplegate, for 
representing residents so well over the last 14 
years. David was previously the Chair of the 
Barbican Association and has been a member of 

the Barbican Residents’ Consultation 
Committee plus diverse working parties. Please 
join me in thanking David for his many 
contributions to date - and thanking him in 
advance for however he chooses to contribute 
in the future. 
  
Decisions   
I’m now on seven of the extensive range of 
committees where the City makes its decisions. 
Like all Aldermen, I am a member of the Court 
of Aldermen; it’s General Purposes Committee; 
Nominations Committee and the Court of 
Common Council. I am also a member of the 
Health and Social Care Scrutiny Committee, plus 
the Committee administering Sir William 
Coxen’s Trust and am in the process of 
becoming a governor of the City of London 
Freemen’s School.  
     Taken together with emails (numerous), non-

committee meetings 
with members, officers 
and constituents, plus 
my Ward Club which 
has kindly invited me 
to be its president, 
there is little time to be 
bored.  
  
Civic life 
In addition to committee work, Aldermen play a 
lead role in the civic life of the City by 
supporting the Lord Mayor and Sheriffs. This 
includes being part of the host team for a 
number of City events with strict dress codes. 
My wardrobe is therefore expanding rapidly, as 
may my waistline too! 
     The autumn is a busy time in the City’s civic 
life as the new Sheriffs - two were elected in 
June - and its new Lord Mayor take office. The 
diverse ceremonies and events surrounding this 
are all-new to me, so there is much to learn and 
much to do in the new job.   
  
Christopher Makin 
104th Alderman for the Ward of Aldersgate  
makin4aldersgate@gmail.com  

News from 104
Welcome to our newly elected Alderman for 
Aldersgate, and his quarterly column to keep us 
updated about his work at Guildhall.
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Christopher with 

Martyn Craddock, 

Aldersgate Ward 

Beadle, after the 

election of the City 

Sheriffs in June. The 

flowers are a tradition 

from less hygienic 

times when a pleasant 

scent was needed in a 

crowded room!

T
he Barbican Arts Centre has revealed 

its ‘2040 aspiration’ to evict residents 

from their car park that serves Defoe 

House and Shakespeare Tower. It would 

then seek planning permission to rip the 

roof off the section closest to Defoe House, 

creating an open air pedestrian route from 

Beech Street through to the lakeside terrace.  

    The artist's impression, which the Arts 

Centre refused to share with me, shows the 

area which residents rely on for ambulance 

access and parcel collection as well as to 

park bikes and cars filled with cafes and 

shops. And the noise from those retail units 

was directly below the bedroom windows 

of 170 flats in Defoe House alone. 

    The rationale for ‘The Defoe Cut’, as the 

Arts Centre terms this trench through the 

Barbican’s Grade II* listed landscape, is that 

it would make the Arts Centre easier to 

find. My observation is that visitors are 

quite capable of finding the Arts Centre 

when it has productions people want to 

see. Its popular shows sell out. 

    So is the problem route finding? Or arts 

programming?  

    Further, the Arts Centre wishes to 

transform the empty exhibition hall in the 

centre of Beech Street in a similar manner 

to the cinemas and Cote restaurant in the 

eastern exhibition hall. Residents have 

experienced problems due to noise from 

the servicing of the latter facilities. As such 

any changes, which would be subject to 

planning permission, need to be carried 

out with care.   

Outnumbered   

My colleagues Sue Pearson, Martha Grekos 

and I were outnumbered when the Court of 

Aldermen voted to approve a convention 

that can allow some members of the Court 

to stay in office for an additional six 

months after their six year term. 

    The Court now can now extend a 

member’s term of office for undefined 

‘reasonable circumstances’, which I 

understand is to allow some flexibility 

around the election of a new Lord Mayor or 

Sheriff. As a core function of the Court of 

Aldermen is to ensure the smooth 

transition of these ancient roles, we should 

be able to do that within our six year terms 

rather than extending them without 

reference to our electorate.  

 
Planning 

The Planning Applications to build two 

huge office blocks on the site of the 

Museum of London are still pending as I 

write. It was heartening to see 25 pages of 

Objections to this scheme. These came 

from neighbouring institutions and members 

of the public concerned about a building 

on the 20th Century Society’s At Risk 

List, as well as local residents including 

me.  

    Just south of the former Museum of 

London are St Martin's Le Grand and King 

Edward Street. These busy one-way streets 

form the south and north arms of the 

1970’s ‘St Paul's gyratory’. Hopefully you will 

have participated in the public 

consultations into a proposal that aims to 

make these streets safer 

for pedestrians and 

cyclists and create a 

greener, more pleasant 

environment. If 

approved, work will take 

place during the next 

two years. 

 
Governance 

It’s good to report that 

the Corporation of 

London has 

recommended that 

the Barbican 

Residential 

Committee and the 

Barbican Residents’ Consultation 

Committee (RCC) should be retained. A 

view supported by both committees.  

    As the immediate-past Chair of the RCC I 

know it can do more and better. I also 

know that the current arrangements 

enable far more transparency about the 

management of the Barbican Estate, with 

all the papers and meetings available 

online, than for most blocks of flats.  

 
Meetings 

Next up is the annual meeting for voters in 

the Ward, the Wardmote. This will be held 

at Ironmongers’ Hall, off Aldersgate Street, 

at 7pm on March 20th. It is an opportunity 

to ask me and your Aldersgate councillors 

the questions that are on your mind. In 

addition, we will be launching regular 

Ward surgeries where you can meet us, on 

a rota basis, to discuss the issues that 

matter to you.  

    As always, if you have any questions 

about my work as your Alderman, just drop 

me a line at christopher.makin@ 

cityoflondon.gov.uk and I’ll try my best to 

provide some answers. 
Christopher Makin 

104th Alderman for the Ward of Aldersgate 

News from 104

Our Alderman for the Ward of Aldersgate updates 

us on some surprising news. 
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Under threat

Your Aldersgate Councillors. Left to right, Christopher Makin, 

Anett Rideg, Steve Goodman, Randall Anderson, Deborah 

Oliver, Naresh Sonpar and Helen Fentimen

I write this article approaching the first 
anniversary of my election as your Alderman. 
It’s been a privilege to represent you during a 

fascinating year in which I’ve learned a lot and 
have been delighted to represent our Ward on a 
wide variety of occasions. 
More recently, it was great to see three of our 
neighbours stand in the Cripplegate by-election 
to succeed Sue Pearson, following her election 
as Alderwoman. I had the pleasure of hosting 
the Barbican Association by-election hustings, 
photo below, and am delighted to congratulate 
Dawn Frampton as the successful candidate. 
 
Meeting 
Among the many ‘firsts’ during my first year as 
Alderman was the opportunity to lead our 
annual Ward meeting - known as a Wardmote. 
Many thanks to everyone who attended and 
shared their thoughts on our Ward with their 
elected representatives. 
     The inappropriate use of bicycles and 
scooters on the pavement and Barbican 
highwalk was the major issue raised at the 
Wardmote, and it transpires that Aldersgate is 
not alone in its concerns. When Wardmotes 
were discussed at the Court of Aldermen, a clear 
majority of Aldermen stated that concerns 
regarding cycling had been raised in their 
Wardmote. This matter will now be sent to the 
relevant committee for their feedback.  

Learning  
I recently visited Prior Weston Primary School 
with the task of briefing some of its pupils on 
the work of an Alderman. Granted that 
Aldermanic life is a mystery to most adults, I was 
uncertain as to the level of engagement I’d get 
from a group of young children once they 
realised that although I was wearing a red 

Aldermanic gown, I’m not Santa! 
     The result, therefore, was an education for 
me as well as for the pupils, who didn’t let me 
finish my Aldermanic update before one hand 
was raised with a question. It was followed by 
another, and another, all with pertinent questions 
that reminded me how open young minds are 
to new ideas and information. Eventually the 
questioning was halted by their teacher as there 
were proper lessons to return to.  
 
Planning 
The future of the Museum of London, now on 
the Twentieth Century Society’s At Risk List,  is 
critical for our Ward. As such, it was welcome 
news that the City Corporation is open to 
expressions of interest from developers who 
would retain and adapt the buildings rather 
than demolish them. The timeline for that 
process was brief and, at the time of writing, I 
am waiting to hear whether any credible 
expressions of interest were made.  
     Planning is also an issue in Beech Street 
where the office building between Bryer Court 
and Ben Jonson House has been sold with a 
view to conversion into residential units. Early 
days here, but one to watch as conversion 
invariably means expansion. 
     A development that may happen sooner is 
the proposed ‘St Paul’s Gyratory Project’. This 
contains several proposals to break up the 
current one-way system between London Wall 
and St Pauls station, including an option to 
create a new public space by extending the 
garden in the ruins of Christ Church over the 
southern end of King Edward VII street.  
 
Consulting  
With so much Planning in and around our Ward, 
its great news that residents living on the 
Barbican and Golden Lane Estates are seeking 
to establish the City’s first neighbourhood 
forum and area. This proposal is important 
because it will give our community greater 

power to develop a shared vision for our 
neighbourhood and shape its development as 
well as providing a mechanism to unlock funds 
from the Community Infrastructure Levy.  
     Please do take part in the public consultation 
on the neighbourhood forum, after which the 
proposal will be sent to the City Corporation’s 
Planning and Transport Committee for formal 
consideration and, hopefully, approval.  
 
Convening  
Local businesses voted in favour of the Culture 
Mile Business Improvement District (BID), which 
will be the fifth BID in the City of London.  As a 
result, local businesses, with a rateable value of 
£200,000 or more of will pay a one percent levy, 
that will raise around £1.6 million (after 
expenses) per year. 
     To ensure that residents’ interests are not 
overlooked in a scheme funded and governed 
by businesses, I hosted a meeting between the 
leaders of the BID and a group of local 
residents. The good news is that the BID team 
wants to work collaboratively with the 
residential community but, as the BID is still in 
at an embryonic stage, this meeting was more 
about setting the scene rather than agreeing 
deliverables. Nonetheless, it was a positive first 
step that underlined the valuable contribution 
the wider community makes to the vibrancy 
and identity of the area. 
     If you have any questions about my work as 
your Alderman, please drop me a line at 
makin4aldersgate@gmail.com and I’ll try my best 
to provide some answers. 

 
 

Christopher Makin 
104th Alderman for the Ward of Aldersgate 

News from 104
Our quarterly update from the 104th Alderman for 
Aldersgate about his work for us at Guildhall
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The Aldersgate Wardmote

By-election Hustings 

L
itter in the City has become a source of 

exasperation for many residents and 

Councillors. I organised a meeting with the 

responsible Officer in the City Corporation, the Chair 

of the relevant Committee and a concerned local 

resident. This revealed that Officers are working 

with a Street Cleaning budget that was reduced during Covid, but now 

needs to be increased. A committee paper is being written and I have 

asked for it to be presented in the Public section of the meeting so 

everyone can hear what is said and agreed.  

 
Access 

The difficulty accessing the Barbican highwalk from the east and south is 

another source of exasperation. The bridge to Moorgate station closed 

more that eight years ago and I am working with elected Members and 

Officers to expedite the opening of the new bridge. 

     Further, five out of six escalators beneath 125 London Wall are, after 

years of wear and tear, out of action. I am in contact with the site manager 

to press for the necessary repairs to be completed promptly. Regrettably, 

there are currently no legal conditions/planning controls relating to the 

maintenance of these escalators which are a vital link to street level.  

 
Governance 

The future of the governance of the City Corporation’s housing estates is a 

matter that has yet to be resolved and I have spoken to the relevant City 

Officer as there is a real opportunity to do better now the Levelling Up Act 

has received Royal Assent. This Act is important as it removes voting 

restrictions that were unique to the City and should mean that your 

councillors in Aldersgate and Cripplegate will finally be able to vote on 

housing matters. 

 
St Joseph's 

I was delighted to be invited to visit St. Joseph's Hospice, the official 

hospice for the City of London. Whilst hospices are known and valued for 

the end-of-life care they provide, St Joseph’s also provides a range of 

specialist palliative care services and support to people with life-limiting 

illnesses who live locally. 

     All of St Joseph’s services are free of charge, but just half of its funds 

come from the Government. I know some local residents already support 

St Joseph’s, and if you have the time or resources to help, please visit their 

website www.stjh.org.uk or contact fundraising@stjh.org.uk.  

      
Congratulations 

It is a pleasure to congratulate Joanna Cadman who was elected as the 

new Master of Aldersgate Ward Club after Rachelle Goldberg’s successful 

year in office. Our Ward Club is a great way to participate in a range of 

upcoming activities including visits to a gin distillery, the House of 

Commons and Trinity House. If that sounds appealing, please see 

www.aldersgatewardclub.co.uk    

      
     I wish you and yours the very best for Christmas and the New Year. If 

you have any questions about my work, just drop me a line at 

makin4aldersgate@gmail.com and I’ll try my best to provide some answers. 
 

Christopher Makin 

104th Alderman for the Ward of Aldersgate 

News from 104

The Cripplegate Chronicles

Our Alderman for the Ward of 

Aldersgate updates us about the issues 

he is working on for us at Guildhall. 
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I’m now one year in and have been your Alderwoman 

for a full cycle of the Aldermanic and Lord Mayor’s 

events and it’s been very busy! In this shorter chronicle 

I’ve highlighted the by-election, some important changes 

in legislation and what’s happening on Moor Lane.  

  
By-election and wardmote resolution 

November 2nd saw the by-election with four candidates standing for the vacant 

seat. Two hustings were arranged by the BA and GLERA so that residents could 

meet and question the candidates and on November 1st the Wardmote 

provided a final chance for electors to question the candidates before polling 

day on the 2nd. The weather was not kind and there was only a 31% turnout 

but congratulations to Jacqui Webster for gaining a clear majority. It is good to 

be up to full strength again. 

     At the Wardmote on 2nd November following the announcement the 

election results, Jan-Marc Petroschka proposed a resolution which will now be 

taken to Court of Wardmote, to request that the Corporation acknowledges the 

role of the Barbican & Golden Lane Neighbourhood Forum in local plan-making 

and policy development. Asking that this is reflected in the Corporation’s 

‘Statement of Community Involvement’ and within the text of the City Plan 

2040, placing the Forum on a par with the non-statutory Business Improvement 

Districts in the City. I will push to ensure that this is acted upon with speed and 

that their views are considered in the Local City plan that is now being prepared. 

  
Section 618 and our ability to vote 

There is an historic anomaly, Section 618 of the Housing Act, whereby 

resident councillors in the City of London have been unable to vote on 

general local housing matters, unlike in every other council in the country. 

The late Mark Bostock, Randall Anderson and I have worked closely with 

the Remembrancer and our MP Nickie Aiken, to get this clause removed 

and it has just passed into law in the new Levelling Up Act. This means that 

on broad issues like underfloor heating and service charges, your resident 

councillors can vote and represent your interests. A huge breakthrough! 

  
Moor Lane and the Moorfields Highwalk 

As a member of the Planning and Transportation Committee I was invited to 

view the new extension to the Moorfields highwalk. The escalator access 

from just outside the new Elizabeth Line station brings you up to the 

Deutsche Bank offices and continues past the building to the link to the 

highwalk. There is some planting, and in the courtyard near Moor Lane 

some small trees and more planting, sadly not visible from the road or 

homes opposite. There are lifts on both sides to bring people down to 

ground level. The Moor Lane pavement works next to the building will 

include a forest of bollards as well as some planting, less than expected due 

to the bollards and tube line running just under the ground, and will be 

completed by the end of the year. The larger Moor Lane greening scheme is 

still under discussion and will hopefully be delivered in two phases, an initial 

greening early next year and then, in conjunction with the Healthy Streets 

programme, a more ambitious final phase which will be supported by the 

Culture Mile BID. 

      
     Finally, don’t forget that we run monthly ward surgeries on the first 

Thursday of the month between 6.00-7.00pm. There are always two or 

three councillors available to discuss your issues, or just have a chat. Here 

are the upcoming dates and venues: 7 December –- Golden Lane Estate 

Community Centre, 4 January –Barbican Library and 1 February - Golden 

Lane Estate Community Centre. 

     As always if you have any issues you want to discuss, you can contact me 

by email susan.pearson@cityoflondon.gov.uk Sue Pearson 

Alderwoman for the Ward of Cripplegate

Alderwoman Sue Pearson’s ward news

This quarter, your Alderman answers some 
questions about his role    

 
What is an Alderman?  
The City’s Aldermen (and Alderwomen but I’m 
using the traditional term here for brevity) are 
one of the oldest elected roles in the UK. Each 
of the City of London’s 25 wards elects an 
Alderman to promote trade nationally/ 
internationally, and the City as an attractive 
place to live and do business. 
 
How are you achieving those goals? 
Decisions in the City Corporation are made in its 
committees, and my memberships include 
Community and Children’s Services Committee 
as well as being deputy chair of the Barbican 
Residents’ Consultation Committee. This should 
enable me to help create a better environment 
for the residents and businesses that elected 
me. 
 
Isn’t that committee focus the same as 
Common Councillors? 
Yes. Aldermen and Common Councillors are all 
members of the Court of Common Council, (the 
City of London’s parliament), and its committees. 
The key difference between an Alderman and a 
Common Councillor is that the Lord Mayor is 
elected from the Court of Aldermen. 
 
Did you stand for election to in order to 
become Lord Mayor?  
Some of my neighbours asked me to stand for 
election because I have been active in our local 
community and they wanted a strong 
residential voice in the Court of Aldermen. As 
for the Aldermanic Court’s top job, its focus has 
drifted to the biggest part of the City - financial 
and professional services - but ignoring the 
people that give the City its democratic 
legitimacy, its residents, isn’t sustainable. Stay 
tuned!   
 
Do we need Aldermen and a Lord Mayor in 
2023? 
Should we turn away people who offer their 
time and energy to help make the City 
the special place we enjoy living and 
working in? No thanks! The traditions 
and history of the City make it unique. I 
would not swap that to be Canary 
Wharf 2.0.  
   
How much time does being an 
Alderman absorb? 
As much as you are willing to give! 
There are so many committees and 
diverse organisations to serve on. As 

meetings take place during the day, Aldermen 
and Councillors who work full-time need 
understanding employers, or are self-employed, 
retired etc. 
 
Do the Aldermen have similar backgrounds?  
Our backgrounds vary in terms of age, belief, 
gender, martial status, race, and profession, yet 
we are still mainly middle-class folk from legal 
and financial services backgrounds! As such, the 
Court of Aldermen welcomes greater diversity 
among its ranks, whilst recognising that it is for 
voters to choose who their Alderman is.  
 
Do you have to be a member of a Livery 
company? 
You do not, but there is a strong historic link 
between the Livery companies and the 
Aldermanic Court. Livery companies donate 
millions of pounds a year to good causes so I 
plan to become more involved with them. 
 
Does the City pay for your Aldermanic 
clothing? 
There is a clothing allowance, and I believe that 
the City should pay for all the special clothes it 
wants elected representatives to wear. An 
elected role cannot be restricted to those who 
can afford it. 
 
Do Aldermen get paid? 
Aldermen and Councillors can claim a taxable 
allowance of £7,500 a year.  
 
Are there events that Aldermen need to 
attend?  
Aldermen form part of the ’home team’ at 
events hosted by the Lord Mayor and there is a 
three-line-whip for a number of key events. This 
is because the Lord Mayor will not be able to 
spend quality time with all of his guests, so 
Aldermen help to spread the load. 
 
What is the role of the Ward Deputy?  
The role of the Deputy is to support the 
Alderman and act as a team leader to the 
Councillors in their Ward. That having been said, 

each Councillor is elected to public office so 
neither the Alderman nor their Deputy can tell 
Councillors what to do. 
 
What is your background? 
I’m a lifelong Londoner who spent my career in 
banking; first retail, then international and then 
financial communications. My last job was 
director, Communications, for Ford Motor 
Company’s wholly owned bank covering 
Europe, Africa and the Middle East. 
 
What do you do when you are not being our 
Alderman? 
My main responsibility is to my husband who is 
in the early stages of Alzheimer’s disease. I also 
love living in the heart of our capital City with 
all the opportunities it offers.  
 
What is your relationship with the Ward 
Club? 
By long standing tradition, the Alderman is the 
President of the Ward Club and I was delighted 
to attend its Civic Lunch earlier this year. Club 
member David Herbert kindly took the photo 
shown here.  
 
What is the biggest challenge on your 
Aldermanic plate?  
The future of the Museum of London site is 
critical for my Ward and the planning proposal 
may be going to the Planning Committee soon. 
I support the Barbican Quarter Action group 
and its campaign to persuade the City to Retain, 
Adapt and Retrofit the existing buildings 
including the Museum that had a £20 million 
renovation just 12 years ago.  
     To stand back from this controversial 
overdevelopment will help the City meet its 
own Net Zero Carbon goals as demolition 
would release 45,000 tonnnes of CO2 into the 
atmosphere. Further, the growing lack of 
confidence in the ‘whole life carbon assessment’ 

system that helps underpin this proposal 
means that any approval will not be a win 
for the Corporation, the Ward, or the Planet.  
 
Other questions? 
If you have other questions about the role 
of the Alderman, just drop me a line at 
makin4aldersgate@gmail.com and I’ll try my 
best to provide some answers. 

Christopher Makin 
104th Alderman for the Ward of Aldersgate 
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W
alking on the podium between Ben 

Jonson House and Bryer Court, you 

get interesting views into the offices 

at 45 Beech Street, which is set at a slight angle 

to the street. This is because it was built in 1958 

to face onto Barbican. Not the Barbican Estate, 

but a road called Barbican that ran between 

Long Lane and Beech Street before the Estate 

was built.  

     I learned about the orientation of 45 Beech 

Street at a meeting hosted by its new owners, 

HUB, which acquired the building in partnership 

with Bridges Fund Management for £30m. We 

were informed that they aim to retain as much 

of the existing structure as possible, whilst 

converting the property into studio and one 

bedroom apartments that they will offer for 

rent.  

     It was heartening to hear that HUB has 

already met with some of its neighbours and 

plans to meet with more. This will include 

nearby buildings in the Barbican, plus 

Bridgewater House, The Cobalt Building and 

Tudor Rose Court. These conversations will 

inform HUB’s design proposals that should be 

available in the autumn.  

     Hopefully the conversion of 45 Beech Street 

will retain its mysterious bas-relief sculpture 

which is pictured here. Do you know what this 

sculpture represents? If yes, please let me know! 

 
Cleaning  

Walking, to continue my pedestrian theme, 

towards the Neaman Practice or St Barts, you 

may well travel down Middle Street or Newbury 

Street. The layout of these neat, straight streets 

dates, as I read on the Ian Visits website, from 

the mid 16th century. Further, Ian Visits states 

that they are “quite significant as it’s one of the 

earliest developments of an entire block at the 

same time predating even Covent Garden — and 

the strict linear layout of the roads in this cluster of 

streets was almost unique at a time when most 

streets and passages were more, well, curvy.” 

     The third street in this early piece of town 

planning is East Passage. I’m guessing you don’t 

walk down it willingly as it was, until recently, 

an unloved byway, home to detritus and 

pigeons.  

     I say ‘until recently’ as a resident in Little 

Britain highlighted the poor state of East 

Passage to me and I raised this with City 

Officers. It’s good news that Officers took 

prompt action to deep clean East Passage, so if 

there are other locations that need their 

attention, do let me know.   

     Walking further south you reach the now 

empty Museum of London. The report on the 

future of this important location will be 

reviewed by the City Corporation’s Policy and 

Resources Committee in September. At the 

Residents Meeting held in Frobisher Crescent 

we were told that ‘expressions of interest’ from 

developers who would retain and adapt the 

buildings rather than demolish them, is 

generating a recommended strategy for the 

site. We can but hope that strategy will be good 

for the planet, the neighbourhood and the City 

Corporation. 

  
Researching 

Walking beneath Bunyan Court, you pass the 

offices and main clinic of St Pancras Clinical 

Research (SPCR), an independent clinical 

research company. Having wondered what this 

organisation does, I was delighted to be invited 

in to meet their senior team. I learned how SCPR 

assists in the development of medicines for 

difficult to treat diseases, and specialises in 

inviting patients with specific conditions - such 

as chronic pain, cognitive disorders and 

diabetes – to participate in research trials. 

     If you would like to learn more about SPCR, 

or might be interested in participating in a 

research trial, please check out their website 

stpancrasclinicalresearch.com, or pop into their 

clinic and make an appointment to speak to a 

member of the team. Alternatively, afternoons 

are best for a ‘drop-in’ to speak with one of their 

friendly and knowledgeable staff in person. 

 
Cycling  

To finish on two wheels, the inappropriate use 

of bicycles and scooters on the roads, pavement 

and highwalks was an issue raised at many 

Wardmotes including Aldersgate. This will not 

be an easy problem to resolve, but the City 

Corporation is taking action, most visibly by the 

City Police reviving its cycle squad - which I was 

pleased to see in the Estate recently - and 

cracking down on the ‘bump-starting’ of 

dockless bikes.  

     If you have any questions about my work as 

your Alderman, please drop me a line at 

makin4aldersgate@gmail.com and I’ll try my best 

to provide some answers. 
Christopher Makin 

104th Alderman for the Ward of Aldersgate 
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Aldersgate has a pedestrian theme. 
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What is the hidden meaning of this sculpture?

Meeting the team at St Pancras Clinical Research

P lease join me in congratulating Sue 
Pearson on her election as the first 

Alderwoman for the Ward of Cripplegate. 

Sue succeeds David Graves after more than a 

decade of valued service, and her emphatic 

election victory reflects her hard work on behalf 

of residents as a Common Councillor. 
     I’m excited to be working with Sue, for 

instance when she proposed and I seconded an 

amendment regarding Planning protocols at 

the City of London’s parliament - the Court of 

Common Council. We challenged the Planning 

Committee‘s wish to be able to change its 
processes without oversight and it is regrettable 

that our amendment was unsuccessful. Now we 

will be watching to ensure that any changes 

made to the Planning protocols are of the minor 

matters promised. 

Planning It was a pleasure to help the Barbican Quarter 

Action group deliver hard copies of their report 

regarding the Museum of London site to all 

members of the Court of Common Council. This 

report raises important questions about the 

advice the City of London has received regarding 

this controversial overdevelopment proposal.  

     Disappointment was tangible, therefore, 
when a letter was received confirming that the 

above proposal, in a modestly reduced format, 

has been approved by the City Corporation’s 

Policy and Resources Committee. Given the 

growing lack of confidence in the ‘whole life 

carbon assessment’ system that helps underpin 

this proposal, and the Corporation’s 
commitment to Net Zero, any future approval of 

this proposal   will not be a win for the 
Corporation, the Ward, or our Planet.  

 
Proclamation  September was a sombre month for the nation 

with the passing of the late Queen. The City's 

historic role in the transition between monarchs 

was brought to life with the proclamation of 

King Charles III on the steps of the Royal 
Exchange, and it was a honour to be there on 

behalf of my Ward. Autumn is a busy civic 
period and I represented the Ward when 

electing our new Lord Mayor and the City’s two 

new Sheriffs.      In addition, I am delighted to have become a 

trustee of the Sir William Coxen Trust that is 

funding research towards a cure for childhood 

bone cancer at a leading UK university. Whilst 

most research does not lead to the 
breakthroughs that one might wish, I very much 

hope that this work will prove to be the 
exception that proves the rule.  

 
Presidents Closer to home, I was delighted to become the 

president of the Aldersgate Ward Club. The club 

is a great way to make new friends, as well as 

learning about and maintaining the history and 

traditions of the City. The new Master, Rachelle 

Goldberg, has an exciting range of activities 

planned during the year ahead so why not 
come along? Contact details are at 

www.aldersgatewardclub.co.uk. 
     By the time you read this magazine, the Lord 

Mayor’s Show will have taken place and I hope 

you saw the largest unrehearsed procession in 

the world, lasting for some three and a half 
miles. That event will be followed by the first 

State Visit of the new reign and I look forward 

to taking a Ward resident as my guest when 

Lord Mayor welcomes the President of South 

Africa to Guildhall.       In closing, I wish you and yours all the very 

best for 2023 and look forward to keeping you 

up to date on my Aldermanic journey during 

the year ahead. 

Christopher Makin 
104th Alderman for the Ward of Aldersgate 
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What is an Alderman?  
The Aldermen of the City of London are one 

of the oldest elected roles in the UK. Each of 

the City’s 25 wards elects an Alderman for a 

term of up to six years.       Aldermen and Alderwomen encourage 
trade, champion standards, build skills in the 

workforce and promote the City as an 
attractive place to live and do business. 
     Aldermen also sit on the Court of Common 

Council which is responsible for the overall 
policies and resources of the City Corporation 

and sets its multi-year strategy and plans. 
They are also appointed to the City 

Corporation’s many committees, the boards 

of a range of charities, as well as the 
governing bodies of the numerous schools 

supported by the City Corporation 
     Each year, the Lord Mayor is elected from 

amongst the Aldermen. Those looking to 
stand for the mayoralty need to be elected as 

an Alderman and to have served as Sheriff.  

Communicating with you,  
Working for you


